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Holy Family Primary School
                      Newsletter
                         Friday, 28th October 2016
Happy Halloween

It’s hard to believe that we are already at our first half-term of the new school year - doesn’t time fly when you’re having fun!! We are so proud of how well the boys & girls have settled into their classes with their new teachers and it has been a very busy half term. The school will close for the Halloween holiday next Monday, Tuesday (29th & 30th October) and Wednesday 2nd November. Myself and all the staff hope you and your family have a lovely, spooky break and we ask parents/guardians to remind children about the dangers associated with the misuse of fireworks, trick or treating and safety if attending bonfires. With the clocks going back this weekend, we also remind pupils about being careful when out and about in the dark mornings & evenings. We look forward to seeing you all back safe and sound on Thursday, 3rd November. Many thanks and - Happy Halloween!!!!

Pupils of the Week 
	Class
	Name
	Reason

	Rec 
	Sophia Maughan
	For settling in so well to Reception

	Yr.1 NC
	Daire Colton
	For his impeccable manners on our library trip

	Yr.1 MP
	Leah Gormley
	For always being so kind and gentle to others 

	Yr.2 EM
	Sophie Whelan
	For being a good friend to everybody in her class

	Yr.2. FMG
	Oran Mullin
	For great effort in writing sentences

	Yr.3 SM
	Evie Sproule
	For being so focused in class & so interested in her learning

	Yr.3 UC
	Noah Paliwoda
	For his super thinking skills

	Yr.4 CMM
	Chloe Maughan
	For settling into her new class so well and always giving 100%

	Yr.4 BH/DMC
	Ann-Marie McCann
	For writing a super spooky Halloween spell!!

	Yr.5 PG
	Torry Sloan
	For his excellent reading this week

	Yr.5 DMS
	Grace Conway
	For always giving 100% in all activities

	Yr.6 CK
	Jamie Duffy
	For being such a brilliant boy and always working so hard

	Yr.6 KMK
	Millie Duffy
	For being so conscientious and organised and always giving 100%

	Yr.7 SMG
	Conor McDonagh
	For being so reliable. Well done Conor!

	Yr.7 ZMD
	Harvey Middlemas
	For excellent work on sentences
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Good Manners Award

Those chosen to receive recognition for the ‘Good Manners’ Award this week are: Gerard Logue, Aoibhín McNabb-Woods, Barri McLaughlin, Beth Owens, Eduard Dobos, Emily Mullin, Jack Campbell, Josh McFaul, Jack Duddy, Alfie Moss, Fodhla Moloney, Demi-Leigh Kelly, Jude Kelly, Filip Pawlowski, Bartek Krzysztofik, Shay Campbell, Amy Maguire, Aine Miller, Toran Doherty, Aimee Owens and Grace Gallogly. Well done everyone, we are so proud of you all. 

Upcoming Dates to Note
Mon 31st Oct – Halloween break
Tues 1st Nov – Halloween break
Wed 2nd Nov - Staff Development Day (pupils not in school)
Fri 4th Nov – Ditch the Dark Day (see attached leaflet)
Fri 4th Nov – Our Parents’ Committee will be running a Table Quiz (see attached leaflet)
Sat 5th Nov – Christmas Model Toy & Collectors Fair in Silverbirch Hotel 10.00am – 4.00pm

Mon 23rd Jan – Service of Light for Yr7 Pupils and Parents 

Tues 7th Feb – First Confession 7pm Sacred Heart Church

Sat 11th March – Sacrament of Confirmation in the Sacred Heart Church @ 11.00am
Sun 21st May – First Holy Communion 12.30pm Sacred Heart Church
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Canteen Menu

The canteen will be working off a special menu for Thursday and Friday next week.

Thursday: Pizza or Fish Fingers with a surprise dessert

Friday: Sausages or Savoury Mince with a surprise dessert. 

We will be working off ‘Week 2’ of the monthly menu from Monday, 7th November. 
Farewell Fr. McGirr
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We say a fond farewell to our School Chaplain Fr. Dermot McGirr who is moving from Drumragh Parish to Dessertmartin and Kilcronaghan parish. Fr. McGirr has been our Chaplain for the past 2 and ½  years and last night our school choir went along to sing at his presentation night in St. Joseph’s Hall. It was a lovely night and a great tribute to Fr. McGirr and we send our good luck wishes with him as he takes up residence in Dessertmartin
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Shoe Box Appeal
As we informed you in last week’s newsletter our school will once again be taking part in the Christmas Shoebox Appeal. This is a really worthwhile cause and it is so heartening to see our pupils thinking of others less fortunate than themselves. Shoeboxes can be left on either site to be collected from the school on Friday 18th November 2016. Leaflets listing age ranges and acceptable items for inclusion are available from the school offices, so please let us know if you wish your child to be involved & we will ensure they receive a copy.

Waiting Over Facility
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The waiting over facility on the junior site runs each day for our Yr.1 & Yr.2 pupils who are either waiting for buses or older siblings. The cost per child is £1.00 per day and this money is used to pay staff to stay on in school after their official working hours. We have noticed that a large number of pupils are not paying the £1.00 cost so unfortunately we may have to cut the waiting over facility. We will monitor the situation when we return after the Halloween break and will inform you through the newsletter should the club be discontinued.
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Walking through School Carparks!

In the interest of health & safety we wish to remind parents/guardians to please NOT walk through the staff car parks when dropping off/collecting their children. This is an ongoing problem, especially on the junior site. Access to the school should be via the main front steps, using the school crossing patrol if necessary. Sincerest thanks for your understanding and co-operation in this matter.

Please Help! - £20,000 needed for ICT
This year in Holy Family we aim to upgrade all our ICT equipment and provision in order to provide an improved and better quality service to our school. The upgrade will transform the learning environment through ICT for all our pupils. This upgrade will involve relocation of our ICT suite on the senior site to facilitate increased access and connectivity and also the purchase of additional hardware and software e.g. PC’s, I-Pads, applications etc. There are huge costs involved, so our Parents’ Committee will be organising a number of fundraising events throughout the year in an effort to raise £20,000. The first of these fundraisers will be a PARENTS’ QUIZ NIGHT in The Weigh Inn (see attached). We hope as many Parents/Guardians as possible can come along and support it on the night. We are indebted to you, our Parents/Guardians and family members, for all your support and thank you in advance in helping us reach our £20,000 target. We will keep you informed over the upcoming months as we work towards our goal!!
